C I V I L   S E R V I C E   C O M M I S S I O N

3 1 8    D O R N E Y   P L A Z A  

M U N I C I P A L   B U I L D I N G   - R O O M   3 0 3
F I N D L A Y,   O H I O    4 5 8 4 0
T e l e p h o n e (4 1 9) 4 2 4 – 7 112    
COMMISSIONERS
Jeffrey E. Fort

Thomas P. Kemp

Charles D. Clapper

Amy Hayslett – Admin. Asst.
MINUTES OF THE FINDLAY CIVIL SERVICE COMMISSION

February 2, 2023
The Civil Service Commission met on Thursday, February 2, 2023 in the small Conference room on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  Those present at the meeting were Civil Service Commission members – Jeff Fort, Chuck Clapper, Tom Kemp; and Amy Hayslett, Administrative Assistant to the Commission. 
A. Approval of Minutes:

A motion was made by Jeff Fort to approve the minutes from the January 5, 2023 meeting.  Said motion was seconded by Tom Kemp, unanimously approved, motion carried and minutes adopted.
B.
The following was reported: 
Unfinished Business:
1. Firefighters Travis Flint, Derek Ricker, Jacob Rayle, and Eric Depinet passed the Probationary Exam given on January 17th and 19th.
2. Fire Chief Eberle hired 6 new firefighters.
3. The Airport Line Service Technician Exam was given on January 23rd and 24th – 23 applications were received, 18 signed up for the exam, and 11 people passed. 

4. The Water Meter Technician position was filled internally.

New Business:
1. The application period for a Sewer Maintenance Worker and Waterline Maintenance Worker is currently open with testing to take place on March 6th.
2. The application period for Police Officer will begin on February 9th with the written test to take place on March 14th and 16th and Physical Agility test date TBD.
3. Lateral transfer interviews were held on January 25th. Four applicants were offered positions and three accepted.
4. Police Chief Ring gave notice that he will be retiring in May. Clancy and Associates has begun the process to administer a Chief/Captain test and a Sergeant test on April 28, 2023. All the Lieutenants have signed a Memorandum of Agreement stating that the Chief test will also count as the Captain test.
5. Tom Kemp made a motion to approve the Annual Report to the City. The motion was seconded by Chuck Clapper and passed unanimously.
C. 
Discussion was held on the following:
1. A Waterline Maintenance Worker wants to move to an open spot in Water Treatment. This would be moving from a classified to unclassified position. Commission members agreed this was okay as long as the individual understands the “classified rights” he is giving up by accepting this new position.   

2. The Year-to-Date Budget Report was reviewed.  
The next meeting of the Civil Service Commission will be held at 11:30 a.m. on Thursday, March 9, 2023, in the small conference room located on the third floor of the Municipal Building.  
There being no further business to come before the Commission, a motion to adjourn was made by Jeff Fort and seconded by Chuck Clapper.  Motion carried.
Respectfully submitted,
Amy Hayslett
Administrative Assistant
